
 

KACB Meeting Minutes 
July 11 2016 

Attendees 
 

Rosemary Prizio White, Johnny Taylor, John Aquilino, Nelida Spurrell, Diane Probst, Bobbie Quick, Connie Marek, 
Joe Foley, Erin Foley, Kendra Baird, Dianna Rust, Karen Mella,  

 
Scribe 

 

Dianna Rust, Secretary 

 

Agenda 
 

● Old Business 
○ Opening announcements 

○   Bank account opened 

○ 5013C process to be completed in 2 or three weeks 

○ Minutes from May and June 
○  
○ New Business 
○ John Aquilino filed our 5013C paperwork 
○ Rosemary has graciously accepted the position of Treasurer 
○ Nelida and Barbara requested funding from the City of Rockport 
○ Storage for records and supplies for the cleanups 
○ PO box  
○ Nelida reports on the KTB Conference 

○   Affiliate of Keep Texas Beautiful  

 

Old Business 
 

● Opening announcements by Johnny included Thank yous to our financial supporters and to those who stepped 
up in creating KACB. A special thank you from Johnny for the experience of starting and growing with KACB. 

● Mark's Mother In Law passed away and he was unable to be at our meeting. 
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● Minutes from May and June were read, approved and passed 

 

New Business 
 

John Aquilino filed our paperwork to become a non profit group This milestone will allow us to request donations 
from corporate, city, state, and federal entities. We should be official in two to three weeks. 

● Rosemary set up spreadsheets for financial records and has graciously accepted the position of Treasurer. 
Johnny, Rosemary, and Mark opened the KACB bank account and are the signors on the account. We were 
issued temporary checks, debit cards, and have mobile banking capabilities. The account was opened with 
$400.00 from donations  

● Neli and Barbara officially requested funding from the City of Rockport as they are disbursing 
funding at this time. They are also going to request funding from the City of Fulton 

● Discussion on where to store the KACB archive paperwork and supplies was discussed. We will 
check into a storage unit to rent. Until then, nelida has the cleanup supplies and dianna is storing 
the archive paper work.  

● We now have a PO box. Our address is PO Box 1523 Fulton, Texas 78358. The cost of $30.00 per year is our 
first expenditure. 

● Nelida presented information on her trip to  the KTB Conference. Some ideas are to work together with 
communities in the area with the same struggles and successes. A common problem is  that a lot of residents 
are part time and a convenient way to recycle has to be implemented to make it easier for everyone. Getting 
more cities involved will create an interest to for profit recycling companies to move to the area.  

● Our next cleanup will be October 15, 2016 
● We are a recognized affiliate of Keep Texas Beautiful and received a certificate 

Next Meeting 
August 8, 2016

 

 

Next Meeting Agenda Items 
 

Adjournment 

Meeting adjourned at 6;32  
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